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Alone we can do so little; together we achieve so much!

NEWS UPDATE: MARCH 2009

Welcome to the March news update. As ever, we have much information and news to report and we welcome your comments, suggestions and enquiries.  If you have any information that you would like to share with others please let us know and we will be happy to circulate it in the next newsletter

Join the mailing list

If you are reading a copy of this email forwarded to you by a colleague we may not have your contact details.  If you would like to guarantee a regular monthly copy of the mailing send your details to info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 

If you would like to access previous copies of our news updates click here
A Dignified Revolution, Britannia House, High Street, Cowbridge, CF71 7AD

FORTHCOMING EVENTS
Perceptive Professionals Embedding Dignity and Respect in a Care Environment 

Monday 22 June, RNIB Cymru, Cardiff

Tuesday, 23 June, 2009, Talardy Hotel, St Asaph

The workshop is focused on fine tuning communication and listening skills to enrich relationships between patients/clients, relatives and carers and colleagues.   If you would like further information about these events please email info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk  (Please note that the May date publicised in the last newsletter is fully booked)

You can help us to challenge behaviour that diminishes dignity

We have been asked to develop a training course to help people to challenge care that is provided without respect and does not meet the needs of patients.  In order to inform the content,  we want to hold a forum to gain input from people who have wanted to challenge inappropriate behaviour, but did not feel able to do so.  Examples, could range from feeling unable to give simple feedback to complex scenarios that involve poor group culture and perhaps bullying.  You will have the opportunity to work through positive ways in which you can challenge inappropriate behaviour.  We understand that people might feel concerned about taking part because of the sensitive nature of the issue that is being discussed – we will, therefore, ensure that confidentiality is maintained.  It is being held in Cardiff on Monday, 13 July 2009.  There is no charge for attendance, but numbers will be strictly limited. If you feel you can help us by taking part, please email info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk    

Freedom to Nurse

We have been made of Freedom to Nurse, a support group for nurses who blow the whistle on inappropriate care. We would like to make contact with this group, so if anyone is able to help please let us know info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 

Large print A4 version of A Dignified Revolution leaflet

We now have a large print A4 version of our leaflet available in both English and Welsh language. Copies can be downloaded from the document section 

 of our website

Delayed discharge of a woman with a learning disability

We have posted a case study onto the document section of the website 

which was compiled by the managers and two Trustees of Cartrefi Cymru

Lobbying assembly members and MPs

A number of people have suggested that it might be useful to write to Assembly Members and MPs regarding the concerns that people have about the care of older people in hospital. We have therefore drafted a template letter that people can use. It is available in the documents section of our website.  If you are unsure who your assembly Member of MP is you can find out on this website 
SUGGESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC

A member of the public has made a suggestion to help improve privacy on the hospital ward. It was suggested that the consultant/doctor could see patient's who are mobile in an office, or consultation room on the ward to discuss their treatment and care, rather than at the bedside with curtains around the bed 

If you have any ideas that you think might help improve care email info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 

GOOD NEWS CORNER

Gold award for dignity in care

Alyson Williams, Resource Centre Manager in Merthyr Tydfil contacted us to share her good news

"I am manager of a home for the elderly frail with a dedicated EMI unit. In October last year I won a gold award for dignity in care, sponsored by Welsh Assembly Government . I am constantly attempting to change the way we deliver care to achieve the highest standard of dignity. The home always receives praise from the CSIW . All this is achieved through training within the home"

Former patient shares experience

“The staff at Queens Hospital in Romford are, in my opinion, second to none in their professionalism and dedication which extends far beyond the patient to their families. Nothing was too much trouble, I always had a drink, always had a call button to hand, was always washed and shaved every day, dignity and privacy were given high priority, aprons and gloves were always used then discarded and the staff always found the time to talk or just spend time with me, and I have to say I found that invaluable to my moral and wellbeing. I must make it clear that my comments and praise apply not only to the Doctors and Nurses but also the ancillary staff who back them up”

Patient's Choice Award

The Patient's Choice Award is being launched in April 2009 and will enable members of the public to nominate a nurse, health visitor, midwife or healthcare assistant who they feel has made a real difference in either their healthcare, or that of a loved one

CAUSE FOR CONCERN

Facebook dialogue

An issue that has been brought to our attention recently is how individuals are using face book to vent their feelings and make derogatory comments about vulnerable patients. We have come across the face book page of a volunteer from a mental health charity in Wales. What we read would have been extremely distressing for the relatives of the patient who was the focus of the discussion. 

We have also received a clip of the narrative written by a carer in a nursing home who thought that her facebook dialogue was private

ACTIVITIES

Over the last month we have been involved in a number of activities, details of which are below

Media awareness

We directed a public relations company, who were working on behalf of the Nursing and Midwifery Council (NMC), to people willing to share their experiences of good and poor care

Founder member, Lorraine Morgan was interviewed on GMTV on Monday 16 March. Her interview was associated with the launch of the NMC guidance for the care of older people

An article was published in Take a Break magazine. It has generated considerable correspondence from members of the public and nurses. Some of the response are available on our website blog 

On 6 February 2009 GP, Dr Peter Saul wrote about dignity and A Dignified Revolution (ADR) in the Wrexham Evening Leader
The power of the public voice

We have been in regular contact with an individual in Staffordshire regarding the poor standards of care at Mid Staffordshire NHS Trust, and this week the Healthcare Commission has published a report of its investigation. It criticises the Trust for significant failings in emergency healthcare, leadership and management. The investigation was triggered by a local individual who was experiencing poor care when her mother was admitted to hospital. As a result of writing a letter to a local paper to find out if others had similar concerns, a campaign, entitled Cure the NHS was launched and the Healthcare Commission was approached to carry out an investigation. If anyone is currently experiencing poor standards of hospital care in the Mid Staffordshire area email curethenhs@hotmail.co.uk   

If members of the public in other areas of the country share similar concerns about NHS services then it might be useful to find out whether your concerns are shared by others by writing a letter to your local newspaper

We have been contacted by Pat Cooksley, a retired nurse who, in 1994 was accused of prescribing drugs for a terminally ill patient and dismissed.  Protest rallies by patients and their families in support of Pat followed and she was eventually reinstated. She reports that she would like “the Trusts to invite retired nurses back as consultants to show them where they are going wrong and to tell them that the patient is the most important person in the N.H.S, not the Chief Executive and management team" – a sentiment shared by many others who contact us

Both of the above examples demonstrate the power of the public voice and emphasise the need for policy makers and NHS trusts to listen to, and meaningfully involve the public in NHS service development and delivery, if they are to achieve the standards of care that are expected. As one of our correspondents said:

“It is only while on the outside (as a patient) looking in that I really appreciated just how much standards have declined and it makes me furious and frustrated by the apparent lack of insight that many nurses have to the plight of patients entering the minefield that is ongoing patient care in the NHS”

Meeting at Westminster

We attended a meeting at Westminster to discuss dignity in care. It was organised by the Socialist Health Association and hosted by Doug Naysmith MP, and member of the Health Select Committee. The meeting was arranged to draw together the many organisations who are striving to promote the dignified care for older people in hospital and provide a more coordinated approach to the issue. Phil Hope MP has agreed to support the initiative and a further meeting will take place in Corby, Northants on 5 June. A short report of the Westminster meeting is available on our website 

Improving the continuing healthcare process for patients, relatives and carers

We participated in a workshop designed to help improve the continuing healthcare process for patients, relatives and carers in Cardiff and the Vale of Glamorgan. The workshop was planned following focus group meetings with people who had been involved in the process

10 year homelessness plan

We attended a meeting in Rhondda Cynon Taff which was held to discuss the Welsh Assembly Governments 10 Year Homelessness Plan

Speaking Up For Our Age Conference 

Two founder members attended the recent Help The Aged conference in Llandrindod Wells. A short report is available on the website 

Maelor Over 50s Forum

We have been contacted by the Maelor over 50s Forum. They are keen to circulate our Gandhi quote when doing a trolley round on various hospital wards. We are very grateful for their support in helping to raise awareness

Care home fees

A Cwmbran solicitor, and supporter of ADR has sent us an article about care home fees. It is designed to help explain to the general public how an individuals finances are assessed if they require residential accommodation. It also explains the overlap between the duty of the Local Authority to provide care home accommodation and the duty of the NHS The article can be found in the documents section of our website 

Human rights in pre-registration nurse curriculum

One of our founder members has been in touch with the Royal College of Nursing (RCN) to find out whether human rights is taught as part of nurse training. She also enquired to find out whether the Nursing & Midwifery Council (NMC) are addressing the issue  The RCN reported that they are currently developing a human rights module for the RCN learning zone and an individual who sits on an NMC curriculum group will be raising the issue at a forthcoming meeting 

We have also been in touch with the Commission for Human Rights in Wales 

Dignity workshop

On 2 March we ran another workshop focused on enhancing communication within the care environment. At the workshop the delegates developed an action plan for improving dignity in care. Suggestions included: 

independent advocates for patients and relatives 

volunteer hosts to meet and greet new patients, relatives and carers to the wards 

train dedicated link nurses 

implement a mystery visitor scheme - see, listen and hear what is going on to improve services

embed dignity throughout the organisation - part of everyone's appraisal 

include dignity in induction programmes

The evaluation from the event is available in the documents section of the website

Prime Minister's review of the nursing profession

Gordon Brown has launched the first full scale review of nursing care for nearly 40 years. It will cover all branches of the profession, including health visitors, mental health and paediatric nurses. A founder member contacted the office of the Chief Nursing Officer (CNO) in Wales to see if this would include Wales. The response from the office of the CNO is available in the blog section of our website 

FEEDBACK

“In September, I will be starting a paediatric nursing course at university and hope not to become like the nurses described in your article. By also looking at your website, I have become even more aware of the importance of being a caring and considerate person to then go on and become a nurse. Personality should be taken into consideration when applying for courses in any aspect of nursing. I wish you all the luck in the world on your cause for better nursing care, one day we will hopefully see it”

“The Take a Break article really made a difference, as she (my mum) now knows  it’s not just the hospital she is in, but the poor standards she has had to put up with is happening all over the United Kingdom”

“Thanks for the article,  we knew we weren’t alone, but did not realise the extent of the situation”

"Your bulletins are always inspiring"

"Please send me your newsletter by email. Thank goodness for your work"

“Very informative newsletter as  usual. Well done keep up the good work”

“Many thanks for your inspirational website”

"May I congratulate you on your initiative - excellent work that is long overdue, and I hope it is a great success” 

PUBLICATION

Come Back Miss Nightingale

This publication gives an interesting insight into how nursing has changed over time.  Janet Warren and Myles Harris, authors of the chapter entitled 'extinguishing the lamp: the crisis in nursing' describe nursing as once deeply respected , nursing is being transformed by obsessions with feminism, managerialism and informality.  A worthwhile read (ISBN 0 907631 79 7)

NEWS

Are you concerned about wrongdoing where you work?

Wales Audit Office has produced a new leaflet which provides advice and information on raising concerns about issues of concern that you might have regarding workplace practice

Blowing the whistle

The Royal College of Nursing has a guidance document for nurses on blowing the whistle. The Nursing and Midwifery Council Professional Advice Service can also provide advice tel: 020 7404 6609 and Public Concern at Work (PCaW) is the independent authority on public interest whistleblowing. Established as a charity in 1993 following a series of scandals and disasters, PCaW has played a leading role in putting whistleblowing on the governance agenda and in developing legislation in the UK and abroad. All its work is informed by the free advice it offers to people with whistleblowing dilemmas and the professional support it provides to enlightened organisations

Champions of equal rights

Diversity Champions are volunteers who ensure that staff and patients are treated equally, stepping in to change practice and procedures. The Royal College of Nursing launched its diversity champion programme in 2007 with the aim of recruiting 1,000 volunteers. They are responsible for ensuring that both patients and staff are treated with dignity and respect, by addressing behaviour, procedures or policies 

Admiral Nurses

Admiral Nurses are specialist dementia nurses, working in the community, with families, carers and supporters of people with dementia

Providing preceptorship for newly qualified nurses 

Drawing on a recent review, this Policy + presents evidence from the UK and elsewhere on challenges likely to be encountered in implementing successful programmes of preceptorship in nursing

Breaking down barriers, driving up standards

The Royal College of Nursing has launched a new report which looks at how the ward sister and charge nurse roles are working across different types of hospital trusts in England. The report findings highlight that work urgently needs to done to strengthen and support the role for the delivery of high-quality nursing  

Digital stories about health and social care experiences

A free resource of up to 200 stories created by people who deliver or receive healthcare. These stories are widely used in medical and healthcare schools around the world to encourage health and social care practitioners to reflect on their practice, and how they can develop a more humane and compassionate approach

Safe in the knowledge: how do NHS boards ensure safe care for their patients? 

This report aims to help the boards of all types of NHS trust to identify and develop the key behaviours and measures that they should review on a regular basis and to determine whether they are truly commissioning and delivering the safest possible care

Older people's nutrition in hospital

Everyone has agreed on what should happen to ensure that older people in hospital receive nutrition. But, the reality is that older people's nutrition is still being neglected. Connect in Care is will soon be starting a debate on the issue on it's website
Cleanliness at Cardiff & the Vale NHS Trust

Hospital managers are looking for older people willing to offer advice and help to improve standards of cleanliness. The volunteers will join a special team of staff who are gathering information on cleaning standards in the nine hospitals run by the Cardiff and Vale NHS Trust. Those interested should contact Nici Evans head of partnership development by Feb 27 phone 02920 746280 or  email Nicola.evans@cardiffandvale.wales.nhs.uk 

UK care system could immediately be made fairer by implementing reforms proposed by JRF 

A new Joseph Rowntree Foundation (JRF) publication sets out four potential interim measures that could make the care system much fairer now, ahead of the government’s green paper on its long-term plans to reform the care funding system due out later this year

New tool launched for assessing the health and social care needs of older people in Northern Ireland

The first of its kind in the UK, the Northern Ireland Single Assessment Tool (NISAT) is a fully tested and validated assessment tool designed specifically for the health and social care system in Northern Ireland.  It will standardise and streamline assessment and care planning processes, thereby simplifying access to community care services for older people

Better partnership between care homes and the NHS

This research paper looks at findings from the 'My Home Life' programme, a UK-wide initiative intended to improve access to health and healthcare.  The paper explores the current difficulties that face care homes in accessing healthcare services and examines the potential for better partnership working between care homes and the NHS

Promoting nutrition in care homes

The Scottish Care Commission has published it report on promoting nutrition in care homes
A life in pain - new study examines the experiences of older people

According to a recent UK study, pain is NOT a normal part of ageing - and much more can and must be done to improve help and support. The study from The University of Nottingham examined older people's actual experiences of pain and how best Government, the NHS and social care agencies could address the issue

Local Healthcare Commissioning; Grassroots Involvement

This report  entitled local healthcare commissioning: grassroots involvement? reveals that many patients feel local healthcare commissioning (LHC), the process intended to ensure health and care services effectively meet the needs of the local population by engaging with patient representatives, is not working effectively

Improving the patient experience: sharing success in mental health and learning disabilities

This report outlines the achievements of the 'Enhancing the Healing Environment' programme which was launched in 2000.  The aim of the programme is to encourage and enable local trust teams to work in partnership with service users to improve the environment in which they deliver care. It consists of two main elements: a development programme for a nurse-led, multidisciplinary trust team and a grant to undertake a project to improve the patient environment

Listening, responding, improving: a guide to better customer care

From 1 April 2009 there will be a single approach to dealing with complaints. 

This guide has been developed to help complaints professionals work with colleagues to make their organisations better at listening, responding and learning from people's experiences. It is designed to be accessible to anyone working in health and social care organisations who is involved in receiving feedback and resolving concerns and complaints from patients, service users and their representatives

Sorry is the hardest word

England's Chief Medical Officer Sir Liam Donaldson says the NHS needs to learn how to say sorry in a way that means something to patients. Hospitals often tend not to even admit mistakes, let alone explain the reasons behind them or apologise. And even when an apology does come, how sincere is it? The patient, or their family, needs to know that an apology means something to the person delivering it, that it is sincere, and that it is delivered at the appropriate time

A report on second-stage complaints about the NHS in England 

This is a report about the Healthcare Commission's independent reviews of unresolved complaints about the NHS during the year 2007/2008.  It includes an analysis of the main issues raised in complaints, and the types of organisation being complained about

How is the dignity campaign progressing and the work of Leeds Council on dignity

In Leeds, older people were consulted on what they wanted health and social care staff to know about respecting and maintaining their dignity. Leeds Council and NHS Leeds held a scrutiny board inquiry into dignity across its health and social care services and has conducted dignity audits in some of its acute care services. The 10 dignity standards have been incorporated into its commissioning contracts with providers. Leeds won the national Dignity in Care Award 2008
The National Council for Palliative Care 

The National Council for Palliative Care is the national umbrella organisation, promoting good palliative and end of life care for all who need it. If you, or someone you know has personal experience of a life limiting condition and you want to share it to help shape care, log on to our share your story facility.  You can learn more and access our good practice guides at www.ncpc.org.uk/publications and find information about our national and local events on www.ncpc.org.uk/events Information about how service users shape our work is shown at www.ncpc.org.uk/users 

EVENTS

RCN Nursing Older People conference

Wednesday, 1 April 2009

For more information email pat.anslow@rcn.org.uk 

World Elder Abuse Awareness Day - 15 June 2009

World Elder Abuse Day is now appoaching its 4th year and Action on Elder Abuse want to make it an important date in everyone’s diary. For more information email worldelderabuseday@elderabuse.org.uk or call 0208 765 7000. Action on Elder Abuse has launched a series of exciting challenge events, including skydiving, trekking and running. If you've ever wanted to trek the Inca Trail, freefall from 10,000 feet or sledge across Lapland with huskies (to name but a few), visit http://www.elderabuse.org.uk/ for more information

Perceptive Professionals Embedding Dignity and Respect in a Care Environment 

Monday 22 June, RNIB Cymru, Cardiff

Tuesday, 23 June, 2009, Talardy Hotel, St Asaph

The workshop is focused on fine tuning communication and listening skills to enrich relationships between patients/clients, relatives and carers and colleagues.   If you would like further information about these events please email info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 

THE FUNDING OF A DIGNIFIED REVOLUTION

The common experience of how close relatives, whilst in hospital, had not been treated with respect and, as a result, lost their dignity led a group of individuals to establish A Dignified Revolution in January 2008.

A Dignified Revolution aims to ensure that older people are cared for with dignity and respect in hospital.  We do this by raising awareness of dignity and respect issues to health professionals and to the general public

If you would like to help, we would like your time most of all.  However, some cash would also be useful.  £15 covers the cost of a person attending an awareness day; £30 covers the cost of printing and posting 100 leaflets; £100 covers the cost of one trip between North and South Wales to raise awareness of A Dignified Revolution.

Donations will help us to continue our work – so please give generously if you think our cause is worthwhile.  Not a penny will be spent on administration or overheads – we don’t have any!

Cheques should be made payable to A Dignified Revolution.  

We want to remain focussed on our goal of helping older people retain their dignity whilst in hospital.  In order to avoid being diverted onto other issues and priorities, we do not seek statutory sector funding (although unsolicited grants will be accepted).  So your support is important and will help to make a difference
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